MAP Spring 2003 Minutes

Jackson Prep

Jackson, MS

The Mississippi Association of Physicists (MAP) met at Jackson Prep on April 5, 2003, for the annual spring meeting.  Registration began at 8:15 and was followed by the meeting which began at 9:00 and lasted until noon.  

Mary Boleware opened the meeting with introductions and logistics announcements from our host, Marcia Hobbes.  We had 18 members present with representation from four senior colleges, four community/junior colleges, and six high schools.  

The minutes from the Fall 2002 meeting and the treasury report were presented and approved.  

The MAP Fall 2003 meeting will be held in conjunction with the Mississippi Science Teacher Association, October 27-28, 2003, at the Crowne Plaza Hotel in Jackson, MS.  It was agreed that MAP would have a display table and hand out copies of the current AAPT Physics Demo List with the MAP logo and web address on it.  On the first day of the meeting MAP members will present various workshops for high school physics and physical science teachers.  Members who agreed to do so were Rob Kroeger, Willie Newell, Taha Mzoughi, and Paul Cuicchi.  On the second day of the meeting, MAP will hold its business meeting during one of the late morning sessions.  It was suggested that we give away a demo at that meeting to encourage new teachers to join MAP.  This will be advertised at the Monday Map-sponsored workshops.  

The first item of New Business that was discussed was the content of the MAP Newsletter.  Taha Mzoughi asked for more help with gathering and organizing the content of the newsletter.  Santanu Banerjee of Tougaloo College, Rezwanul Karim of Jackson State University, Rob Kroeger of Ole Miss, and Fran Burkett of Jackson Public Schools agreed to help gather more content and send it to Taha by the beginning of September 2003.  

A motion was passed to send a “postcard” notification of the Fall 2003 meeting instead of the full copy of the Newsletter.  The postcard will include the Fall 2003 meeting dates and location, as well as the web address where the MAP Newsletter will be located.  It was also recommended that we send postcard notices to everyone on the mailing list and emails to those we have email addresses for.  

The last item of New Business was a motion to allow MAP to provide some funds for teachers presenting MAP-sponsored “make-and-take” workshops at the fall MAP/MSTA meeting.  The motion passed.  Teachers wishing to qualify for these funds should send a detailed request including exact price information to the MAP president.  The MAP president will review and share the request with executive board members before approval.  

Jane Stephens of Washington School in Greeneville, MS was selected to receive the 2003 Outstanding High School Physics Teacher Award.  Jane receives a commemorative plaque, $100 cash award, and a one year membership to AAPT.

Elections for the 2003-2004 academic year were held and the results are as follows:

President

Connie Maxwell

Vice President

Fran Burkett

Secretary

April Fowler

Treasure

Willie Newell

Newly elected Executive Board Members:


4 year colleges

Rezwanul Karim


2 year colleges

James Skipper


2 year colleges

Rex Moak 

High Schools

April Fowler


At Large

Josh Winter

The remaining current executive board members: 

4 year colleges

Taha Mzoughi


High Schools

Fran Burkett


At Large

Connie Maxwell

After a short break, the following presentations were made:


Mary Boleware: 
Building a Resonator


Fran Burkett:

Physical Science Experiments and Guided Inquiry


Paul Cuicchi:

Conical Pendulum demonstration


Frances Coleman:
CASTLE, lab material for electricity


James Skipper:
Teaching Physical Science Online

The meeting adjourned and several members met at Primos for Lunch.

